




 

343 Any ‘off sales’ of alcohol shall be provided in sealed containers and taken away 
from the premises. 

The removal of this conditions will not change the current nature of the premises. It is 
and has currently been rendered unenforceable by virtue of the Business & Planning 
Act 2020 which now remains in place until March 2025. 

To date the ‘temporary removal’ of this condition for the past few years has caused 
no issues at the premises and I see no reason why this would suddenly change from 
March 2025 onwards. 

350 Alcoholic drinks will not be sold for immediate consumption immediately outside 
the premises at any time, including for those leaving for the purpose of smoking. For 
the purpose of this condition ‘outside the premises’ refers to areas outside of the 
area covered by the red line in the plans. 

There is an argument that this condition may also be rendered unenforceable 
through the same Act. It was an Act which was after all brought into play, precisely to 
permit premises to allow people to drink outside during the pandemic. The recent 
extension to exemptions permitted by the Act in relation to off-sales, demonstrates 
that the Government at least felt there was no great rise in concerns around these 
changes. 

The applicant held a meeting with the Licensing Officer recently to discuss these 
matters and how they pertained to this particular premises. My understanding is that 
they were in agreement, that the Act permitted these activities outside the premises 
until March 2025. This application simply seeks to make such permissions 
permanent. 

It should be noted that no residents have objected to this application nor have the 
Noise Team from Environmental Health. That does of course in no way diminish the 
validity of the Police representation, but it does speak to the perceived lack of impact 
on the Public Nuisance Objective the proposed changes will have. 

In respect of Public Safety, those concerns are acknowledged, but again to date care 
has been taken to address these concerns and no instances of a conflict between 
traffic and customers has been observed or reported. The applicant has been 
working for some time to address these issues further with the placement of street 
furniture and traffic calming measures having been proposed, discussed and partially 
implemented. 

On the point of Crime & Disorder, the application does not propose to change the 
nature of the premises into a Bar or Pub with many people spilling out onto the 
street, no change has been proposed to the plans of the premises.  

To date I am not aware of a single incident of Crime or Disorder associated with this 
premises and I see no reason why these proposals would change that. 












